Social Studies Review

Guidelines for the Theme Article Authors
Dear 
Thank you for agreeing to write an article for the Summer 2012 issue of the California Council for the Social Studies’ Social Studies Review, one of America's most respected Social Studies education journals. The CCSS Publications & Technology Committee and editor of the Social Studies Review collaborated to select a theme of current interest to teachers and educators in our field and have selected the theme of Language Development in Social Studies for the next issue. 
Rhoda Coleman was invited to be Guest Editor for this issue based on her expertise in both Social Studies education and English Language Development as well as her professional commitment to CCSS and our field. We are excited to work with her on this issue and grateful that she recruited you as an author. Rhoda will be your main point of contact during the production of this issue. However, if you have questions or concerns for the SSR editor, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Following are guidelines that we request you follow: 
1. Length of articles: Most SSR articles are 1,500 to 2,000 words or 8 pages of double-spaced text. Please consult Rhoda if your article requires additional space. 

3. Style of format: Use the American Psychological Association (APA) style rules including reference citations in the text and the reference list at the end of the article. Every reference must have an author and date rather than footnotes. Please do NOT submit articles with footnotes, endnotes, headers, or footers. To enhance the appearance and organization, use subheads with the first generation centered in the middle of the page, the second flush with the margin, and the third indented as a paragraph. Please use bullets, bold face and italics only when necessary (and sparingly). 
We encourage the use of photos, maps, charts, graphs, and/or illustrations. While an author may embed a graphic into the article to show where he/she would like the graphic placed, a separate high-resolution JPG file must accompany the article submission. Authors must obtain permission to use graphics in their article. Make sure that each graphic is captioned and notes the appropriate credit for use.
4. Size of pages: Use the standard 81/2 x 11 size. 

5. Submission: Please e-mail your article as an attached documents (MS Word only) to the Rhoda at: rhoco@earthlink.net and please make sure that you do not format the article. 

6. Review: All articles will be reviewed first by Rhoda for content and accuracy before sending them to the editor.  The editor will send each article to reviewers and do a final check for content, spelling, grammar and style.  Rhoda will notify you of any major concerns or suggested changes in the article you submit.  After those necessary changes are made, the editor will do a final check before typesetting the manuscript.

7. Bio Sketch: Each article needs to be accompanied with a 50-60 word biography about the author – where he/she works, how long he/she has been in education, recent publications or awards, etc. See previous issues of the Social Studies Review to look at examples. Please edit these down to brief 50-60 word descriptions or the editor will do so.
8. Photo: Please send a portrait-style photograph of each author. The photo must be high resolution and digital. This must be sent as a separate JPG file and not embedded in the article.
9. Mailing Address: Please send your mailing address to Rhoda so that a complimentary copy of the journal can be mailed to each author from our CCSS office.

10. Deadline Date:  Please submit your article to Rhoda by January 1, 2012. If you have a problem with this deadline, please contact Rhoda as soon as possible.
It is essential for the authors and the guest editor to adhere to the submission dates. The Social Studies Review is a refereed journal, so each article will be sent to members of the Review Board and evaluated by standard criteria. This peer review process may require several weeks. Preparing each issue for publication is a complicated and time-consuming process, so everyone must stay on schedule.

11. Permission Form: Please complete the Author’s Permission Form, sign it, and send a scanned or hard copy to the editor, Emily Schell. This form will give the Social Studies Review permission to print each article. It will also transfer the copyright for each article to the Social Studies Review. 
Please keep the Rhoda informed about the progress of your article. If you have questions or concerns, please contact us promptly. 

Thank you for your commitment to social studies education. Our members and their students appreciate and benefit from your contributions. 

Emily Schell, Editor, Social Studies Review 
eschell@mail.sdsu.edu  (858) 279-3631 or (202) 256-5809 (cell)
